Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
GEORGE & ASSOCIATES CONSULTING ENGINEERS, INC.
The City of Tallahassee (COT), Leon County, announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: April 10, 2018, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. ET. Formal presentation begins at 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: American Red Cross, 1115 Easterwood Drive, Tallahassee, FL 32311

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The COT will hold a public hearing regarding a proposed median closure on State Road (S.R.) 261 (U.S. 319). The median closure is directly related to the Weems Road Extension project that will connect the terminus of Automotive Way to Weems Road at Mahan Drive which will help alleviate traffic congestion at the U.S. 319 and Mahan Drive intersection. An existing traffic impact assessment has been conducted to evaluate and analyze the impacts associated with the new Weems Road Extension. The proposed median closure is a transportation solution that insures optimal traffic safety operations and provides the best level of service at this location. No right-of-way acquisition is required to construct this project. Construction is anticipated to commence this fall.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: the Program Engineer, Eric Gooch, P.E., at (850)891-2859 or via email at eric.gooch@talgov.com.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Program Engineer, Eric Gooch, P.E., at the phone number or email address listed above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
